
 
CITY OF ALBUQUERQUE 

OLD TOWN PORTAL MARKET ADVISORY BOARD 

September 20, 2017 - Minutes 

 

 

Board Members:  Denise Pepin, Ramona Tafoya, Alex Nunnally, Betty Panos 

 

Vendors:  Marylin Moquino 

 

Citizens: Sylvia Ramos Cruz    

 

City Representative: James S. de Champlon 
 

 

Denise Pepin established that there was a quorum and called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m. 

 

Alex Nunnally motioned to approve the Agenda; the motion was seconded and approved 

unanimously. 

 

Alex Nunnally motioned to approve the Minutes from the August 9, 2017 meeting, the motion was 

seconded and approved unanimously. 

 

Proposed changes to the Regulations Governing Soliciting in the H-1 Historic Old Town 

Zone, pursuant to §13-3-2-18: 

 

There was some discussion of the process that the Board had been thru in its review and revisions 

of the proposed Regulations changes, that included three board meetings over a three month period 

followed by two meetings dedicated to reviewing the proposed changes with the Vendors and 

allowing for a comment period up to and including this board meeting.  There was also a 

discussion regarding some of the particular aspects of the revisions. 

 

Alex motioned that the Board endorse the proposed revisions to the Regulations, The motion was 

seconded and approved unanimously. 

 

New Business:  Concern was expressed over the percussive noise level of the shots that are fired 

as part of the Gunfighters presentations at the corner of San Felipe and South Plaza.  The Portal 

Market manager agreed to look into the matter and see if something could be done to lower the 

percussive volume of the Gunfighter presentations.  It should be noted that everyone present at the 

meeting was very positive about the Gunfighter presentations in general, just not the excessive 

loudness of the shots. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  

Next scheduled meeting is set for November 15th at 5:30 p.m. 

 

 

 


